

## Meeting Minutes- Site Council/Booster Club Meeting 3/7/2016

Attendance: Scott Thomas, Alissa Clark, Miranda Noll, Cindy Johnson, Ambuja Goswami, Alyssa Bartosh, Kari Kleven, Janelle Wodele, Jessica Kottke

1. No Old Business to report
2. New Business
  - a. Meeting times for 2016-2017
    - i. Discussed keeping a mix of early and later meeting times- proposed calendar to be set at the April Meeting
    - ii. Also discussed by laws regarding voting members of Site Council and Booster Club. Who does or does not have a vote?? Still need clarification for some members.
  - b. New start times for 2016-2017
    - i. Information has been collected by the School Board but the subject has not been added to their meeting agenda for discussion yet.
  - c. Label Container Donation
    - i. Motion proposed to send a thank you and gift card to the family that made and donated to Glacier Hills. Cindy will send thank you note and include a gift card from the On Demand Scrip cards
3. Financial Update- Miranda
  - a. \$20,000 left after expenses
  - b. Discussions have started as far as how to use this money for GH.
    - i. Waiting to find out what the District will provide and when??
    - ii. Possible ideas for the money so far include:
      1. Computer cart upgrade/ laptops
      2. iPads/ additional carts
      3. Media Center Chrome Book cart
      4. MacBook's vs. Chrome Books for Art & Science
4. Volunteer Coordinators Report- Janelle
  - a. Teacher Appreciation Buffet was a big success!
  - b. Volunteer Appreciation is in April
  - c. Spring Pictures March 29<sup>th</sup>
  - d. Need to recruit for carnival volunteers
    - i. Email blast to new GH families as to the importance of volunteering and how they can get involved in the school.
5. Parent Leader Update- Ambuja
  - a. Charter School is closing
  - b. Location for new elementary school
    - i. Apple Valley, Lakeville, Rosemount
    - ii. Keeping all siblings in the same school
    - iii. Opening Fall 2017
  - c. GTYS discussion pushed to next meeting
6. Carnival Update-
  - a. New Chair needed for next year

- b. Looking for new parents to shadow current committee members
- 7. School Supply Update- Ambuja
  - a. A new coordinator has been found for next year.
  - b. Ambuja will work with new volunteer to turn over the program.
- 8. Square 1 Art Update- Alissa
  - a. Due March 10<sup>th</sup>
  - b. List Serve reminder set
  - c. Good participation so far
- 9. Scrip Card Update- Jessica
  - a. Voted to have school wide orders placed twice a year.
    - i. Christmas/Holiday order- late November
    - ii. Spring late April- Gerten's Plant cards
    - iii. Offer On Demand cards in the office all year
- 10. Principal's Report- Scott
  - a. New Newsletter format- positive feedback
  - b. Team Leaders and Specialist Schedules
    - i. Discussing 4 days in a row of same Specialist and 5<sup>th</sup> day would be Gym
    - ii. Align class topics with Specialists
    - iii. Music, Art, & Multimedia Art. Not Science
    - iv. Still need library time to check out books

Next meeting Monday, April 4<sup>th</sup> 4:15pm.